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Dunwich Parish Meeting of 25th January 2019
1. Welcome and apologies for absence:

Present: Electors: S. Strickland (Chairman), D. Boechler (Treasurer), J. Sharp (Scribe), J. Cary, J. Hamilton, K. Maunder, R. Oldham, B & M White, M. Williams, D Cook, R. Smith, R. Curtis, D. Hyatt.
Visitors:  Cllr M. Gower, N. Mayo.
Apologies: A & G Abell, D Cole, E McCormick, M & C Palmer, J & J Salusbury, M Sheppard, G & M Williams, R Walter, J Zarins.
2. Minutes of the last Parish Meeting

Minutes of the Parish Meeting of 26th October 2018 were proposed (M. White), seconded (R. Smith) and approved nem. con.
3.Matters arising not otherwise on the agenda:

The Chairman noted a point of interest in connection with the Forestry Commission Presentation at the last meeting.  Suffolk County Council had produced a Consultation Statement in relation to the Suffolk Minerals and Waste Local Plan. This contained interesting public opinion data, and could be viewed on the website: www.suffolk.gov.uk
4.Treasurer’s Report

The current balance was £2,528.00. No cheques required authorisation. In light of imminent Suffolk County Council cuts to funding to the Citizens Advice Bureau, it was proposed (D. Hyatt) and seconded (J. Hamilton) that the Parish Meeting again donate £150 to the CAB. This was carried nem. con.
The Annual Risk Assessment Review:  The Schedule of Risks and Mitigating Steps was circulated and reviewed. It was agreed without a vote that mitigating steps should include asset inspection from time to time.

Precept: The accounts showed a forecast deficit of £326 for the current year. It appeared that the Parish was paying for a standard form of insurance requiring a higher premium than necessary. An alternative insurer for the coming year would lower the premium from £393 to £180, including public indemnity cover as required. Grass cutting costs were down last year because of unusually hot and dry weather; therefore future spending was estimated at £240. The Ship had kindly paid for dog waste bags. It was not yet clear if the new owners would continue this arrangement, but current stock would last until 2020. A Precept of £1,000 was proposed (J. Cary), seconded (R. Smith), and accepted unanimously. In discussion, it was noted that the contribution to Council Tax (and therefore the precept) from holiday lets run as businesses was impossible to determine.
5.  Coastal Defence and Flood Committee Report

The minutes of the October 26th meeting had already been circulated. An up-date by Coastal Partnership East was expected later in the year. It was noted that, following the “scoop and plug” work on old drainage ditches in the marsh, over-topping but no breach of the shingle bank had occurred, suggesting that this operation may have had an impact.

6. Amenity Report

There had been continued correspondence with Suffolk Highways about the signage for the double bend in upper Dunwich.  A cheque for £1,170 had been cashed in June by Suffolk Highways, which had now approved the signs; but a delivery date was still awaited with a view to their installation by the end of April. The TVAS (speed alerting sign) was now booked and would be on site for 6th - 20th February and then for 20th March - 3rd April. An informal sign had now appeared opposite Greyfrairs. Officers of the Parish Meeting would look into it. Separately, the notice board at the top of the village was now in need of repair.

7. Planning Issues:

There were four applications with decisions pending: two concerned work on trees; one concerned a single storey extension at 1 Church Cottages; and one concerned the removal of a restriction on residential use at the Cart Barn at Mount Pleasant Farm. There was no news as yet on the proposed development at Cliff House. An enforcement officer had conducted a site visit to Rainbow’s End / Pump House, but no report had yet been received. The outcomes of these applications were awaited with interest.
Separately, it was noted that a Coastal Erosion Vulnerability Assessment was now needed if planning permission was sought for a property within 30 metres of the Coastal Change Management Area. Those in low risk areas could self-report such an assessment. Those closer to the line would require a specialist report.

Suffolk Coastal District Council Local Plan: The plan for the period to 2036 was more than 662 pages. The Officers of the Parish Meeting would check the earlier consultation submission and, if needed, would put together a response by the 25th February deadline. It was confirmed that Dunwich was now officially designated as a “cluster”, rather than a “village”, in the countryside. This approach could introduce greater flexibility into future planning decisions.

8. Sizewell C

The third and final public consultation was in progress with exhibitions by EDF and TEAGS on tour in local villages.  The full document of 400 pages with 800 page appendices was available. A Parish response would be desirable and this would require a dedicated meeting with representatives from EDF and from TEAGS.  The Officers of the Parish Meeting would attempt to arrange this for early March.
9. Citizens Advice Bureau Funding

N. Mayo, who had now retired from CAB, explained that the new funding cuts could cause loss of two of the three local offices. It was decided that individual responses and objections would be more effective in this instance. The Chairman write on behalf of the Parish Meeting.

10. District and County Councillors’ Reports

Cllr M. Gower noted the EDF consultation, highlighting a number of points, including the road bypass, which seemed now to be the only viable option, and what he considered a missed opportunity to use the best possible route via Friday Street instead of Yoxford. The plan now included four very large above-ground pylons which would dominate the skyline.  Small adjustments had been made to the planned accommodation blocks, but these were still provocatively situated close to Minsmere and Eastbridge. It was advised not to use the form at the back of the consultation leaflet but to write separate letters in response.  This was our last chance to respond; the deadline was 29th March. TEAGS would meet at Theberton Church on 23rd February at 10 a.m. to help form a response to the consultation process.

11.  Any Other Business and Dates of Future Meetings.

The Meeting had received a copy of a press release from Substation Action Save East Suffolk outlining the threat to East Suffolk from multiple large-scale energy projects. Anyone wishing to read this document should get in touch with SASES at South Cottage, Chase’s Lane, Friston IP17 1PJ or telephone 07586 653137.
Cllr Gower, speaking as “a member of the public”, mentioned seeing a great deal of litter in Dunwich Forest and suggested contacting the Forestry Commission in order to get it cleared away. There was discussion of fly-tipping and dog waste bags management. It was suggested there needed to be a “national conversation” on this issue. 

The next Parish Meeting would be the AGM on 31st May. There would as required be an election of Officers for the Parish Meeting. Simon Strickland, after serving as Chairman for the past ten years, would not be standing for re-election.

The meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.

Next Parish Meeting: 31st May 2019, 7.30 p.m.
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CHAIRMAN: S. Strickland, Marshside, St James Street, Dunwich, Saxmundham, Suffolk, IP17 3DT.   

Tel: 01728 648792.      VICE-CHAIRMAN: M. Sheppard.      HON. TREASURER: D. Boechler.


